TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 20th June 2018 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton

Linda Crawford

Pat Fulford

Jim Hall

Doreen Lloyd

Ben Roberts

Jean Canton (Secretary)
1. Apologies

David Laming, David Kempson, John Ling
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meetings
 
Minutes of Meeting held on 16th May

Proposed Jim Hall, Seconded Todd Canton
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


Nothing to Report

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to Report.


Friends of Tewin


BR reported that many entries had been received for the Classic Car Show and it may be necessary to restrict the number of future applications.

THACS
(a)   1st September – Autumn Show

(b)   1st December – Arts & Crafts Show
Screen on the Green

The last film in the current season, ‘The Tin Star (1957)’, attracted a number of people, but made a small loss.  However, the season as a whole was in profit.  Now the organisers were in the process of planning the next season’s programme, and had already received a number of suggestions for future films.  
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric
      Plans for a replacement shower cabinet in the Caretaker’s flat were ongoing. 
KSP/JH

Health & Safety


Nothing to report.


Decorating

LC reported that the curtains rescued from the Jumble Sale and planned for the Kimberley Room had since proved to be unsuitable.






    

Fund Raising and Publicity


Village Fete


TC reported that the Committee had decided that two people should be on duty outside the Hall to guide children across the road from Lower Green, via the car park entrance.  In addition it had been decided that the Hall Car Park should be allocated for disabled use only.  Other cars would be directed to the Bowls Club.

Book Sale


TC agreed to remind the Book Rescuers to deliver to the Hall of further supply of their special boxes as we still had books for them to collect.
 
Insurance
   
Nothing to report.






Terms and Conditions
   
KSP advised that the Hall’s GDPR and Safeguarding Policy were now on the Village website.         

5.
Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer gave details of funds at his disposal, which had increased because of a legacy received from the Will of late Tewin resident, Geoff Mallin.  He also detailed the amount of unallocated funds, plus working funds and current account cash.

The Committee then considered a detailed Investment Proposal for the Hall’s funds, which had been prepared by GW and KSP.  This suggested that a designated sum be progressively invested in Investment Trusts and gave information on potential Trusts.  This, plus longer term funds and the legal requirements, were discussed at length and GW will progress as required.  Meanwhile, TC will arrange a meeting with the Trustees. 












     GW/TC
6. 
Supporters Club    






Drawn after the meeting:-

1st -  Susan Groom, Bishops Road – 
No. 218: 
£58.

  
2nd - Alan Warehand, Lower Green – 
No. 155: £35.


3rd -  Ray Keppler, Upper Green Road – 
No. 223: £12.


3rd -  Linda Adams (now Gilley), Godfries Close –No. 212: £12.

7. 
Rentals

The current rentals sheet had been tidied up, and the All Rooms rate now explicitly excludes the Parish Room.




 

             


Noise Complaint

A neighbour had complained about noise from an event at the Hall on the 9th June and advised that it was being reported to East Herts Council.  Another neighbour also reported that he had heard the noise.

As a result, KSP advised that he had spoken to the Caretaker, who said she had not had an opportunity to speak to the users before the event in question but agreed to monitor the noise situation more carefully in future.

Parent and Toddler Group


KSP reported that the group’s hire cost for Wednesday morning use had been amended.

Parish Room

KSP advised of recent proposals for the continuing use of the Parish Room by the Pavilion for Pilates Classes etc. but there was a question over whether it was viable for them to use the room at certain times – for example on Saturday mornings when the Hall’s in use for other events.  The Committee will monitor the situation.

KSP
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.
9.
Any Other Business

The Committee agreed that some form of recognition should be placed in the Memorial Hall following the generous legacy given to the Hall by the late Geoff Mallin.

10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
To be held on Wednesday, 18th July, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room.


